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Principal’s Report 
 

Welcome back to all parents staff and students to Term 4.  It has 
been an excellent start to the term from our students who have 
settled back into the school routine extremely well.  With end of 
year reports coming all students have the opportunity to put in a 
final big effort for the year to maximise their results for the year. 
 

Year 12 Farewelled 
At the end of last term we farewelled our Year 12 students as they 
came to end of their formal schooling.  At a special Farewell 
Assembly year representatives and staff spoke about the students 
with Year 12 representatives responding.   
 

The Year 12 Farewell Formal will be held at the Harden Country 
Club on Friday 11 November. 
 

Higher School Certificate Exams 
The HSC Exams began last Thursday with the first English exam.  
We wish all our students well in the various subjects they have 
undertaken. I have been very impressed with the application to 
study that many of the students have displayed over recent 
months. 
 

A big thank you must also go to the many teachers who gave up 
time over the holidays, and at the end of last term, to run study 
sessions to assist students with their exam preparations.  I know 
the students appreciate it as well. 
 

School Leaders 2017 
I would like to take the opportunity to publicly acknowledge the 
School Captains for 2017.  Jane Fitzgerald have been elected as 
Captain of the School, whilst Megan Sharman and Ellie Raptis take 
on the Vice Captains roles. Congratulations to these three young 
people.  I look forward to the opportunity to work with them over the 
next twelve months for the benefit of the school community. 
 

Staff Changes 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome a member of staff 
back to the school. Tim Priest returns to his duties as Head 
Teacher Science at Murrumburrah High School. I’m sure you all 
join me in welcoming Tim to the school community. Ali Spencer 
has also commenced maternity leave this term.  Her position has 
been filled by Bronwyn Ashton. 
 

Enjoy, 
John McFadyen 

18 October 2016            Week 2 Term 4   

 
 
 

Monday 17th October 
HSC Senior Science Exam 
 
HSC Metals & Engineering 
Exam 

 
Tuesday 18th October 
Year 7 2017 Orientation Day 
 
Year 11 English ‘Othello’ 
excursion 

 
Wednesday 19th October 

 
Thursday 20th October 
HSC Biology Exam 

 
Friday 21st October 
HSC General Mathematics 
Exam 

 
Monday 24th October 
HSC Ancient History Exam 

 
Tuesday 25th October 

HSC Agriculture Exam 

 
Wednesday 26th October  
HSC PDHPE Exam 
 
HSC Electrotechnology Exam 

 
Thursday 27th October 
Paddock to Plate Day 

 
Friday 28th October 
HSC Business Studies Exam 
 
HSC  Primary Industries Exam 
 
Regional SRC Meeting 
 
Albury Show 
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2017 Student Leaders 
 
Pictured are our 2017 student leaders: Jane 
Fitzgerald—School Captain, Megan Sharman 
and Ellie Raptis—School Vice Captains.   
 
Congratulations girls! 

Congratulations to Jane 
Fitzgerald who will 
attend the Victor Chang 
Cardiac Research 
Institute Science 
Awards to be held at 
Junee High School on 
Wednesday 9 
November.  These 
awards were 
established to recognise 
the efforts and 
achievements of school 
students.  To be eligible, students must be the 
highest achieving Year 11 student in an area of 
science. 

Jane to receive Victor Chang Award 

Event Years/Classes Activity Date Cost 
Notes/ 

Money Due 

Year 12 2017 
Jumper orders 

Year 11 2016 Orders overdue $66  

Year 12 Formal Invited guests Friday 11 November $40 
RSVP with payment 

by 28/10/16 

Albury Show Farm Club 
Friday 28 October and 
Saturday 29 October 

$150 Friday 21 October 

Australian War 
Memorial Excursion 

Years 9 & 10 Friday 11 November $30 Friday 4 November 

Dates for your calendar 
 
Tuesday 18 October 
Thursday 3 November 
Year 7 2017 Orientation Days 
 
Friday 11 November 
Year 12 Formal 
 
Friday 9 December 
School Annual Presentation Day 
10.30am 
 
Friday 16 December 
Final day of school for 
students  

P&C News 

General Meeting 
The next general P&C meeting will be held 
on Tuesday 25 October commencing at 
6.00pm.  All welcome, so please come along 
and show your support.  
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Year 6 students from local schools 
enjoyed their first Orientation Day today.  
They were able to familiarise themselves 
with the school layout and staff as well as 
enjoy a range of activities. 
 
The next Orientation Day will be held on 
Thursday 3 November. 
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Community 

SafeTALK Workshop 

Increase your suicide alertness at the safeTALK workshop on Friday 21 October at the Anglican Hall, 120 
Swift St, Murrumburrah.  Registration is at 9.45am and the workshop will run from 10.00am to 1.00pm.  
Light refreshments will be provided.  safeTALK is a half day workshop that prepares anyone over the age 
of 15, regardless of prior experience or training, to become a suicide-alert helper.  Participants of the 
workshop will learn to recognise when someone may be having thoughts of suicide and learn to respond 
in ways that will lead to intervention.  RSVP Naomi Richards naomi.richards@mphn.org.au.  Numbers are 
limited for this free workshop and registrations are essential. 

Wednesday 9 
November 2016  

at 
 YOUNG HIGH 

SCHOOL 
Campbell St Young 
6.30pm to 7.30pm 

Contact Joe Camilleri 
on 6942 0099 

Food and Free child 
minding provided 


